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MONTH OF JULY

Greetings in
Jesus’ Name,

July marks our fifth month in
Aberdeen and we have just one month
to go! God has been so faithful. A
young man that I connected with and
taught a Bible study to recently
received the baptism of the Holy Ghost
after a study, and I have the privilege
of baptizing him in Jesus’ name this
week!
We’ve moved our Starbucks Bible
study into our flat, and every
Wednesday night we gather to study
Exploring God’s Word. It has been
amazing to watch people become
connected, hungry, and growing in the
Lord.
One highlight of this past month was a
worship event we held at a historic
church in the city center. A big thank-
you to Bishop Kelley, who generously
covered the rental cost so we could
gather and proclaim the name of Jesus
in the heart of Aberdeen. Around 60
people attended, and about 20 of those
were individuals who came in off the
street after hearing the sound of praise
and worship. From that event, we’ve
made some valuable contacts that
we’re following up on such an
encouraging step forward!

We continue to stay in touch with the church group we’ve connected with
here. We’re not sure where things will go or if they will obey the full
message of Jesus’ name baptism, but as the Word says, love hopes all
things. We love them deeply and will continue to pray and believe, even after
we leave.
It’s bittersweet as our time in Aberdeen draws to a close, but our hearts are
full of expectation for the next step and ultimately the establishment of a
strong, apostolic church in this city.

God be praised in Aberdeen, Scotland!

With love,
The Cletheroes


